
Activities

Craig Calhoun, professor of sociol-
ogy and history, department of soci-
ology, New York University, has
been named president of the Social
Science Research Council.

Donald Green, professor of political
science, Yale University, invented a
game called OCTI, which was
named "Best Abstract Strategy
Game of the Year" by the editors of
Games (December 1999). OCTI
(www.octi.net) simulates the ways
democratic nations mobilize re-
sources in times of war.

Chun-tu Hsueh, Huang Hsing Foun-
dation (USA), received an honorary
degree from IFES of the Russian
Academy of Sciences. He was also
elected a foreign member of the
Russian Academy of Natural Sci-
ences.

William F.S. Miles, professor of po-
litical science and Stotsky Professor
of Jewish Historical and Cultural
Studies, Northeastern University,
has been chosen to participate in the
United States Holocaust Memorial
Museum's Center for Advanced Ho-
locaust Studies summer 2000 semi-
nar for faculty.

Robert D. Reischauer, senior fellow,
The Brookings Institution, has been
appointed president of the Ur-
ban Institute.

Administrative
Appointments

James E. Davis, executive director,
Social Science Education Consor-
tium.

Edward S. Malecki Jr., acting asso-
ciate dean, School of Natural and
Social Sciences, California State
University, Los Angeles. During
1998-99 Malecki served as director
of curriculum and instruction for the
School of Natural and Social Sci-
ences at CSULA.

Michael Munger, chair, department
of political science, Duke University.

William D. Pederson, chair, Ameri-
can studies, Louisiana State Univer-
sity, Shreveport. Pederson also di-
rects the university's Washington
semester program and coordinates
the department's annual Abraham
Lincoln Lecture, Cross-Currents lec-
ture series, and triennial presidential
conference series.

Monty Van Wart, director, Center
for Public Service, Texas Tech Uni-
versity, effective fall 2000.

New Appointments

Hugh Bartling, assistant professor,
department of political science, Uni-
versity of Central Florida.

Regina P. Branton, assistant profes-
sor, department of political science,
Rice University.

Glen Biglaiser, assistant professor,
department of political science,
Bowling Green State University.

Caroline C. Beer, assistant professor,
department of political science, Uni-
versity of Vermont.

Frederick J. Boehmke, assistant pro-
fessor, department of political sci-
ence, University of Iowa.

Jo-Marie Burt, assistant professor of
government and politics, department
of public and international affairs,
George Mason University; formerly,
North American Congress on
Latin America.

Gretchen G. Casper, associate pro-
fessor of political science, Pennsylva-
nia State University, Univer-
sity Park.

Melissa M. Deckman, assistant pro-
fessor of political science, Washing-
ton College (MD).

FOR THE RECORD

Scharpf Awarded Johan
Skytte Prize

Fritz W. Scharpf, director of the
Max Planck Institute for the Study of
Societies in Cologne, Germany, has
been selected as the 2000 recipient
of the Johan Skytte Prize, which is
presented annually by the Johan
Skytte Foundation at Uppsala Univer-
sity. Scharpf was recognized "for
having analyzed key concepts of po-
litical science with theoretical clarity
and empirical thoroughness during
an era of transnational change." He
is the first European scholar to win
the prize.

Scharpf has focused on the prob-
lems of multilevel governance in the
German federation and, more re-
cently, similar problems within the
European Union. In 1999 he pub-
lished his findings in Governing in
Europe: Effective and Democratic?
(Oxford University Press). His other
works in English include Governance
in the European Union (Sage, 1996),
which he coauthored with Gary
Marks, Philippe C. Schmitter, and
Wolfgang Streeck, and Policy-Mak-
ing in the German Federal Bureau-
cracy (Elsevier, 1975), coauthored
with Renate Mayntz.

A former fellow at the Interna-
tional Institute of Management at
Wissenschaftszentrum Berlin and the
Center for Advanced Study in the
Behavioral Sciences at Stanford Uni-
versity, Scharpf is currently secretary
of APSA.

Fritz W. Scharpf
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Michele DeMary, assistant professor,
department of political science, Sus-
quehanna University; formerly,
Clark University.

Lisa Dicke, assistant professor, de-
partment of political science, Texas
Tech University.

Carolyn L. Funk, associate profes-
sor, Center for Public Policy and
department of political science and
public administration, Virginia Com-
monwealth University.

Erik Gartzke, assistant professor,
department of political science, Co-
lumbia University.

Brian Gerber, assistant professor,
department of political science,
Texas Tech University.

Jeff Gill, assistant professor, depart-
ment of political science, University
of Florida.

Lucy Goodhart, assistant professor,
department of political science, Co-
lumbia University.

Steven Greene, assistant professor,
department of political science,
Texas Tech University.

Peggy Kohn, assistant professor, de-
partment of political science, Uni-
versity of Florida.

David Jackson, assistant professor,
department of political science,
Bowling Green State University.

Debra Javeline, assistant professor,
department of political science, Rice
University.

Andrea M. Lopez, assistant profes-
sor, department of political science,
Susquehanna University; formerly,
Hamilton College.

Cecelia Lynch, assistant professor,
department of political science, Uni-
versity of California, Irvine; for-
merly, Northwestern University.

Paul S. Martin, assistant professor,
department of political science, Uni-
versity of Oklahoma.

Allen S. Whiting, Regents Professor in
the department of political science at the
University of Arizona, delivered the sixth
annual Huang Hsing Foundation Hsueh
Chun-gu Distinguished Lecture in Asian
Studies at St. Antony's College, Oxford
University. His address was titled "Reflec-
tions on the Chinese Use of Force in For-
eign Policy."

Robert L. Gallucci, dean, Edmund A.
Walsh School of Foreign Service,
Georgetown University, was honored by
the National Capital Area Political Sci-
ence Association with its 2000 Pi Sigma
Alpha Award. Presented at the spring
NCAPSA conference, the award is given
to a political scientist who has made a
significant contribution to public service.

Dianne Pinderhughes, director and
professor, Afro-American Studies, Univer-
sity of Illinois, Urbana-Champaign, ac-
cepted an appointment as an associate in
the Center for Advanced Study at Illinois.
She also received an Individual Project
Fellowship for 2000-01 from the Open
Society Institute. She will use her position
and funding to study "The Evolution of
Civil Rights Organizations in the Twenti-
eth Century: The Case of African Ameri-
can Politics."

Harold K. Jacobson, Jesse Siddal
Reeves Professor of Political Science, se-
nior research scientist, and visiting profes-
sor of law, Center for Political Studies,
University of Michigan, has been named
a fellow of the American Association for
the Advancement of Science.

Lina Newton, doctoral candidate, de-
partment of political science, University of
California, Irvine, won the 2000 Ted Rob-
inson Memorial Award from the South-
western Political Science Association. The
Robinson Award is given annually to a
graduate student engaged in the study of
minority politics.
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Kanchan Chandra will join the de-
partment of political science at the Massa-
chusetts Institute of Technology as an as-
sistant professor in July 2000. She works
in comparative politics with a focus on
ethnic politics, political parties and elec-
toral systems, democracy and democrati-
zation, and South Asian politics.

Terry Clark, associate professor of po-
litical science, Creighton University, is cur-
rently serving as a visiting professor at the
Institute of Political Studies at the Univer-
sity of Vilnius in Lithuania. He is there
under a Fulbright fellowship for the
1999-2000 academic year. Clark also
serves as faculty leader for Creighton's
Summer Study Abroad in Lithuania.

Ramon Vela will join the faculty in the
department of political science at the Uni-
versity of Central Florida teaching courses
in political philosophy. He recently com-
pleted his doctoral work at the Massachu-
setts Institute of Technology. His disserta-
tion was titled "A Theory of Economic
Democracy."

Frank R. Baumgartner, professor of
political science at Pennsylvania State
University, University Park, has been ap-
pointed head of the department of politi-
cal science. A specialist in interest groups,
agenda setting, and legislative politics in
the United States and France, he joined
the PSU faculty in 1998 after teaching at
Cal Tech and Texas A&M.

Sharyn O'Halloran, has been promoted to the rank of asso-
ciate professor with tenure in the department of political science
at Columbia University. A scholar of American politics, she has
been on faculty at Columbia since 1993. During the 1999-00
academic year she is on leave at Stanford University's School of
Business. Her latest book, Elections as Instruments of Democracy:
Majoritarian and Proportional Visions, will be published this
spring.

William McLean, department of po-
litical science, University of North-
ern Iowa.

Franklyn C. Niles, assistant profes-
sor, department of political science,
John Brown University.

John W. Patty, assistant professor of
political science, Carnegie Mellon
University.

Steven D. Roper, assistant professor,
department of political science,
Eastern Illinois University; formerly,
Pace University.

Beth Rosenson, assistant professor,
department of political science, Uni-
versity of Florida.

Deborah Schildkraut, assistant pro-
fessor, department of politics, Ober-
lin College.

Jillian M. Schwedler, assistant pro-
fessor, department of government
and politics, University of Maryland,
College Park.

Elora Shehabuddin, assistant profes-
sor, department of political science,
University of California, Irvine; for-
merly, Princeton University.

R. Claire Snyder, assistant professor
of government and politics, depart-
ment of public and international
affairs, George Mason University;
formerly, Illinois State University.

Holloway Sparks, assistant professor
of political science, Pennsylvania
State University, University Park.

Valerie Sperling, assistant professor,
department of government and in-
ternational relations, Clark Univer-
sity.

Rorie Spill, department of political
science, University of Northern
Iowa.

Alvin Tillery Jr., instructor, depart-
ment of government and interna-
tional relations, University of Notre
Dame; formerly, Harvard University.

Dana R. Villa, assistant professor,
department of political science, Uni-
versity of California, Santa Barbara.
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Promotions

Kathleen Bruhn, associate professor
with tenure, department of political
science, University of California,
Santa Barbara.

David Epstein, associate professor
with tenure, department of political
science, Columbia University.

Robert Erikson, professor, depart-
ment of political science, Columbia
University.

Michael H. Fleet, professor, depart-
ment of political science, Marquette
University.

Roger S. Karapin, associate profes-
sor of political science, Hunter Col-
lege, CUNY.

Lawrence J. LeBlanc, professor, de-
partment of political science, Mar-
quette University.

Aie-Rie Lee, professor, department
of political science, Texas Tech Uni-
versity.

Robert Lieberman, associate profes-
sor, department of political science,
Columbia University.

Sheryl Lutjens, professor, depart-
ment of political science, Northern
Arizona University.

Michael Munger, professor, depart-
ment of political science, Duke Uni-
versity.

Steven Solnick, associate professor,
department of political science, Co-
lumbia University.

Jacqueline Vaughn Switzer, associ-
ate professor with tenure, depart-
ment of political science, Northern
Arizona University.

Retirements

Earl Huff, professor of political sci-
ence, California Polytechnic State
University, San Luis Obispo.

David R. Morgan, professor of polit-
ical science and Henry Bellmon-

Chair of Public Service, University
of Oklahoma.

Joe Weatherby, professor of political
science, California Polytechnic State
University, San Luis Obispo, is cur-
rently participating in the Faculty
Early Retirement Program. Program
participants teach one quarter per
year.

Edward M. Wheat, professor of po-
litical science, University of South-
ern Mississippi. Wheat also served
as director of USM's American
studies program.

Visiting and Temporary

Matthew Streb, visiting assistant
professor, department of political
science, Loyola Marymount Univer-
sity.

Awards

James W. Button, professor, depart-
ment of political science, University
of Florida, received the UF Presi-
dent's Humanitarian Award and a
College of Liberal Arts and Science
Research Award.

Michele P. Claibourn has received a
postdoctoral teaching fellowship in
the department of political science
at the University of Oklahoma.

William Merrill Downer, professor
and chair, department of political
science, Thiel College, received the
President's Award for Excellence in
Teaching in March 1999. The award
is granted to one college faculty
member annually.

Terri Fine, associate professor, de-
partment of political science, Uni-
versity of Central Florida, received
the university's Excellence in Profes-
sional Service Award and LEAD
Scholars Professional Leadership
Award.

Dennis Galvan, professor, depart-
ment of political science, University
of Florida, won a College of Liberal
Arts and Science Teaching Award.

Paul Hagner, chair, department of
political science, University of Mem-
phis, has been named as one of the
first two National Learning Infra-
structure Initiatives Fellows. The
NLII is a section of EDUCAUSE.
Hagner will be traveling extensively
during the year doing research on
faculty engagement with new teach-
ing technologies.

Beverly G. Hawk, assistant professor
of government, University of Ala-
bama, Birmingham, received the
U.S. Department of State's Millen-
nium International Volunteer Award
in March in recognition of her work
as director of the Alabama chapter
of the Fulbright Association. The
award goes to individuals who have
made significant contributions to
international education and ex-
change efforts.

David Hedge, professor, department
of political science, University of
Florida, received a College of Lib-
eral Arts and Science Research
Award.

Martin Johnson, doctoral candidate,
department of political science, Rice
University, was recently awarded
First Prize (Graduate Division) in
the 2000 General Social Survey Stu-
dent Paper Competition. He re-
ceived the award for "The Implica-
tions of Social Diversity: The
Influence of Context, Attitudes and
Behavior on State Public Policy."

Renee Johnson, professor, depart-
ment of political science, University
of Florida, received a College of
Liberal Arts and Science Re-
search Award.

Anthony Lang, assistant professor,
department of political science,
American University in Cairo, was
named 1999 Teacher of the Year
at AUC.

Mary Keys, department of govern-
ment and international studies, Uni-
versity of Notre Dame, has won
both a National Association of
Scholars John M. Olin Faculty Fel-
lowship and an Erasmus Institute
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Fellowship for the 2000-01 aca-
demic year.

Christopher Malone, doctoral candi-
date, Hunter College-CUNY, won
the Hunter College President's
Award for Excellence in Teaching.

Ido Oren, professor, department of
political science, University of Flor-
ida, received a College of Liberal
Arts and Science Humanities Re-
search Award.

Houman Sadri, assistant professor,
department of political science, Uni-
versity of Central Florida, received
his college's Excellence in Under-
graduate Teaching Award.

Jennifer Segal, University of Ken-
tucky, received a Federal Judicial
Fellowship for 2000-01. She will
spend the year at the U.S. Sentenc-
ing Commission.

Bruce Wilson, assistant professor,
department of political science, Uni-
versity of Central Florida, received
the SECOLAS Sturgis Leavitt Prize
for the best journal article on Latin
America/Iberia.

Rick Wilson, professor of political
science, Rice University, was pre-
sented Creighton University's 2000
Graduate School Alumni Merit
Award. The award is given to an
alumnus who has excelled both in
his or her respective field and in the
community.

James Wunsch, professor and chair,
department of political science,
Creighton University, won the
Dean's Award for Excellence in Re-
search and Scholarship in the Col-
lege of Arts and Sciences. He was
also awarded a sabbatical grant from
the American Philosophical Society
for his project, "Reforming the Afri-
can State: Linking Africa's Peoples
to their Governance."

KUDOS

Susan E. Clarke, professor of political sci-
ence, University of Colorado, Boulder, has been
named a Carnegie Scholar for 2000-01. She will
be a member or the third class of scholars spon-
sored by the Carnegie Academy for the Scholar-
ship of Teaching and Learning to conduct a year-
long investigation of issues related to instruction
within their respective disciplines. Scholars con-
duct their research at their home institutions, but
do meet in Menlo Park, California, for two 10-day
orientation, training, and planning sessions. The
scholars are also given other opportunities to meet
with former scholars and members of their own
class throughout the year to discuss their methods and findings.

Clarke received her Ph.D. from the University of North Carolina, Chapel
Hill. Before joining the faculty at Colorado in 1984, she taught at North-
western University and also served as a visiting scholar with the U.S. Depart-
ment of Housing and Urban Development. As a Fulbriqht scholar, she held
the Thomas Jefferson Chair at the University of Amsterdam during the spring
semester of 1999. She has been recognized by the Women's Caucus for
Political Science as a Mentor of Distinction for her work with women gradu-
ate students and was recently presented the Elizabeth Gee Award by the
University of Colorado for excellence in research, teaching, and mentoring
by a female faculty member in the four-campus system.

Clarke's research and teaching interests include public policy and urban
political economy, and she is particularly concerned with issues of globaliza-
tion and local democracy. Her recent books include The New Localism (co-
edited with Edward Goetz) and The Work of Cities (coauthored with Gary L.
Gaile).
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HERE'S THE NEXT STEP FOR YOUR MOST
POLITICALLY MOTIVATED STUDENTS.

We offer something unusual:
a graduate program for

students who love politics. Politics
is not popular these days. It cer-
tainly needs reform. But a career in
politics will let your students spend
their working hours (sometimes
long hours!) trying to bring their
beliefs and principles to fruition.

If you have students who are
activists, who volunteer for cam-
paigns or causes, we can help them
turn activism into their life's work.
Our alumni are working today as
campaign managers, fundraisers,
issue advocates, legislative assistants,
and lobbyists.

We combine rigorous academics
with a creative hands-on approach,
including a graduate internship
program that lets students test
their skills in the real world.

Our 34-credit MS takes one
calendar year. Students can choose
either of two tracks:

Professional Politics
The professionalization of politics
is here to stay.

At the end of the 1990s there
are from 5,000 to 10,000 profes-
sional political consultants, more
than 20,000 full-time legislative
staff, and close to 100,000 policy
advocates and lobbyists in the USA.
Aspiring professionals from around
the world are coming here to study
American political methods.

The keys to success in politics
are ability and ethics. We teach
both. Our program combines
practical courses like fundraising
and survey research with a deep

Politics
Career.

•
MS in

POLITICAL SCIENCE
Build on your ideals and
expand your political
horizons. This unique
program has a proven

track record for
preparing graduates

for key positions.

Fund-raising

Lobbying

Public Opinion Polling

Speech-Writing

Work in area
political campaigns

w w w . s u f f o l k . e d u

Suffolk University

grounding in political science.
Students acquire practical skills,
but also learn the principles of
political life to help them quickly
analyze and react to unprecedented
situations.

IJI4VH International Relations
In September 2000 we will expand
our former North American Politics
track into a broadened International
Relations program. The option to
focus on North American Politics
will be retained, but students can
also choose European Politics,
Politics of the Americas,
International Organizations, or
International Political Economy.

By spending one extra semester,
students can combine the MS in
International Relations with a
Diploma in Caribbean Studies
from the University of the West
Indies-St. Augustine.

This new track will follow our
proven philosophy of combining
academic rigor with hands-on
experience and ethical integrity.

Would your students be
interested? Please show

them this ad!

John C. Berg, Professor and Director

of Graduate Studies, Government

Department, Suffolk University
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